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Freedom of Information Request 
Thank you for your email, in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

· The Jury utilisation statistics for all Crown Courts in the UK.
· An explanation of how the statistics are calculated.
· The estimated cost of one hour’s delay in Crown Court proceedings.
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA). HMCTS is an executive agency of the MoJ and is responsible for the administration of the magistrates' courts, Crown Court centres, county courts, the High Court, Court of Appeal and Tribunals in England and Wales and non-devolved Tribunals in Scotland and Northern Ireland.   
I can confirm that the department holds some of the information that you have requested for England and Wales and I am pleased to provide this to you. 
· The Jury Utilisation rates for the Crown Court in England and Wales are published information at table 4.20 of our annual publication at
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/162466/crown-court-chp4-2011.xls.xls
· Footnote 1 in the table explains how this has been calculated: “Juror utilisation rate is the number of sitting days divided by the sum of sitting, non-sitting and non-attendance days”, that is the number of days jurors sit on trials as a percentage of all the days they are at court (sitting and non-sitting days) and on standby at home or work (non-attending days).
· Additionally, I attach a spreadsheet which details the individual Jury Utilisation rates for each of our 77 main Crown Court centres in the 2011-12 Financial Year. 

· Scotland and Northern Ireland have their own court systems. You would need to ask them for statistics relating to Scotland and Northern Ireland.  Their respective websites are :-
http://www.scotcourts.gov.uk/
http://www.nidirect.gov.uk/northern-ireland-courts-and-tribunals-service
· I can confirm that the Ministry of Justice (MoJ) does not hold the information that you have requested regarding the estimated cost of one hour’s delay in Crown Court proceedings. I conducted a thorough search, and made enquires with the following areas :- The MoJ Justice Statistics and Analytical Services and HMCTS Finance. The estimated cost of one hour’s delay in Crown Court proceedings is not know because if a matter is delayed the Crown Court will, where possible, utilise the courtroom for other matters. Court Staff and the Judiciary would also be deployed elsewhere where possible.  Where that is not possible, the cost will depend on the matter being delayed. 
You can also find more information by reading the full text of the Act (available at http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/contents)
UNCLASSIFIED


